Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish of Littleton held on Monday 9 May 2005 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Councillors E Kirk, D Brodie, Sheila Cowell, Hilary Davies, 

                      Gail Scullion and Anne Stockdale

IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillor B Bailey

1.   APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED:  that Councillor E Kirk be appointed Chairman for the meeting

(Councillor Kirk then took the Chair)

2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Joanne Ahmadi

3.  MINUTES

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 10 May 2004 were approved.

4.    CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman gave a comprehensive statement of the matters which had been dealt with by the Parish Council during the previous 12 months, making particular reference to:-

The long awaited A51, Tarvin Road major road repairs had been carried out.  Concerns still remained, however, about the safety of the cycle lane and the level of noise and vibration that was causing nuisance for some residents.

The Parish Council was asked to comment on 16 planning applications over the year.  They supported seven and raised queries on five.  In addition, they objected to three successive applications for a proposal to site a telecommunications mast in Guilden Sutton.  

In addition the bus shelter on the corner of Tarvin Road and Littleton Lane had been taken away to a new home and two of the Parish Council’s four notice boards have been refurbished.  The cancellation of the No 23 bus was a cause for concern as was the state of the former Vicars Cross Nursery.

Finally, work continued on the plan to install a new Vicar’s Cross in Littleton and it was hoped that this would be completed in 2005.

5.  FINANCIAL STATEMENT

The Clerk submitted the customary Summary of Receipts and Payments financial statement that itemised the Parish Council’s transactions over the year and enlarged upon certain items that were of interest to Members. This included a discussion on what documents the Parish Council should publish as a matter of course.   The statement contained a set of comparative figures for the previous financial year and would soon be presented for audit.

